nv/sa
I Advanced Aerospace Designs

Brussels, 11 March 2022

Dear Customer
Concerning the current European commercial relation with the Russian federation.

As you must be aware, the regulations and procedures concerning commercial and financial
relations with Russian and Belarus customers evolve every day, so we invite you to regularly
check our website for the latest situation. www.vigil.aero

As of 11/03/2022, it is not allowed for European companies to invoice, sell or deliver the type
of goods as Automatic Activation Devices to Russian and Belarus customers. This concerns
both SPORTS and MILITARY VIGIL new devices as for spare parts and maintenances.

Due to the current situation in Russia and Ukraine this can be considered as circumstances
outside one's control or "FORCE MAJEURE", and by consequence the Vigil management
has decided to put all pending shipments to those 2 countries on hold.

Furthermore, no new orders will be taken if they initiate from either of the concerned
countries.

We will need to wait until the situation settles to assess what the further steps will be, and be
sure that we will accommodate your needs as soon it will become possible.

Please understand that this situation is not easy for anybody, and let’s hope for a speedy
settlement of this conflict.
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